

**APPROVED**

CITY OF LOS ANGELES  
CALIFORNIA



**RAMPART VILLAGE  
NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL**

RVNC Office at St. Anne's  
Suite #236  
155 N. Occidental Blvd., Los Angeles, CA 90026  
(Cross streets: Beverly Blvd. and Temple St.)  
TELEPHONE: (213) 568-3086  
FAX: (213) JOV-3086  
[www.rvnc.org](http://www.rvnc.org)  
[www.EmpowerLA.org](http://www.EmpowerLA.org)



**RAMPART VILLAGE  
Governing Board Members:**

David Rockello, President  
Velinda Rockello, Vice President  
Mitchell Gutman, Treasurer  
Uver Santa Cruz, Secretary  
William Greene, Business Rep  
Angela Joo, Homeowner Rep  
Dom Dacong, At-Large Rep  
Joselyn Geaga R, CBO Rep  
Jose Sanchez, Student Youth Rep  
Jeff Jamison, Business Rep  
TBD, At-Large Rep

***RAMPART VILLAGE NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL***

**General Board Meeting  
MINUTES**

Tuesday, January 17, 2017 – 6:00 PM

**Meeting Location**

St. Anne's, Anne Floto Class Room 155 N. Occidental Blvd., Los Angeles, CA 90026

**I. WELCOMING REMARKS:**

- a. **Call to Order:** President, David Rockello, called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm.
- b. **Welcoming Remarks:** David welcomed all in attendance; there were 5 members present.
- c. **Flag Salute:** The pledge of allegiance to the flag was recited.

**II. LOCAL REPORTS:** (Representatives from government offices, police departments and community based organizations)

- a. **Federal, State, County or Mayoral Representatives: None seen, none heard**
- b. **LA City Council Districts 1, 10 & 13:**

**Juan Fregoso**, CD 13 Representative, with CM Mitch O'Farrell's office 213-207-3015 [juan.fregoso@lacity.org](mailto:juan.fregoso@lacity.org) Coffees & Conversation with the Councilmember: Juan invited all to feel free to reach out to him. He related that they are scheduling "Coffees" in the neighborhood, where they invite people to have him and the Councilman at your house with your immediate neighbors for general conversations.

Brief update on the homelessness issue: Juan related that his office has been in a lot of meetings with the LAPD. The Central Bureau will get additional units, and are expanding the "Hope Team" program, which works with the LAPD and Sanitation. They still have a contract with PATH who goes out three times a week. He asks that we keep notifying him of these. They require 72-hours' notice to the individuals. If they don't accept services, LAHSA adds it to authorization list. On day of, they come and clean; the individuals have to clear out; once Sanitation leaves, it remains a normal sidewalk or bridge; but there's nothing the City can do as they can come back.

Asked what's involved for a beautification process, Juan noted that you'd have to be ready the day it's cleaned up, the day posted. As to storage spaces, he noted the need to have storage nearby the individuals but there are difficulties presented by NIMBYs. There may

be no storage for homeless in the Rampart area available. Jos noted that some cities are using city facilities and asked if any are available and if there is support for getting them here. Juan said he will check.

Planning a Community Cleanup: David related that we'd like to do a cleanup in CD13, February 11<sup>th</sup> or 25<sup>th</sup>. Juan encouraged, if you do this, "be safe...there are biohazards... always include the Hope Team and LAPD." Juan can get us trash bins and clean up tools with three (3) weeks' notice.

Juan mentioned alleyways & tree trimming. David asked if any progress on naming the pocket park at the Metro Police Station; there has been none officially. David introduced Juan to Jose, who has done great drawings concerning the Occidental Boulevard Parkway, as a possible solution for some of the parking. Juan has been in touch with Hugo on it. Juan continued that the Beverly Boulevard ATP project will hopefully kick off in summer; they've had a lot of concern from the community about parkway parking as well; this is still in committee, and given law suits with ADA accessibility, parking rules were lifted or are no longer enforced. He noted that there is a bill to bring enforcement back, to define an "apron" parkway in CM Bonin's committee separate from the RV Parking Ordinance.

Homelessness Questions: William Greene asked what they're doing with the Mayor for a more executive decision as opposed to a band aid to deal with homelessness. Juan noted that there has been none other than HHH at this point. He responded that "there's a lot of service-resistant people not taking the services, and that they're always pushing for affordable housing. William asked when we will hear a solution from the Mayor's office; Juan responded that not all CMs agree. He noted that we should talk to City, State and Federal representatives about homelessness issues.

Filming: Juan asked us to keep him in the loop if we start the ad hoc committee on filming, as they have guidelines.

- c. **City of LA Departments**
- d. **DONE/ BONC – None seen, none heard**
- e. **LAFD/ CERT – None seen, none heard**
- f. **LAPD:**
  - i. **Olympic Station SLO – None seen, none heard**
  - ii. **Rampart Station SLO – None seen, none heard**
- g. **NCSA Sustainability Report - Sustainability Rep; Cool Blocks:** Joselyn Geaga Rosenthal related that the Alliance sent a letter to Mayor Garcetti supporting goal of 100% sustainability, supported by 30 neighborhood councils, and that DWP is considering this.
- h. **NC Budget Advocates Report** Budget Reps: Mitchell Gutman & Uver Santa Cruz **Absent – None seen, none heard**
- i. **Community and Stakeholder Organizations:**

**Giovanni Diaz, with PHFE Youth Development Services**, spoke regarding this nonprofit which focuses on at-risk youth, gang-members or those affiliated with them. He noted an upcoming pop-up off Coronado and Plata on January 26<sup>th</sup>, 3:00 to 4:00pm, where they will be giving out information, and a community cleanup, on January 28<sup>th</sup>, 10:00am-2:00pm, hoping to see families there.

**Vince Leus with Koreatown Youth and Community Center** announced two

events/programs: 1) Friday, January 20<sup>th</sup>, 10 to 12 at the First Baptist Church LA on Westmoreland, a public forum for “Watershed Health.” He’s inviting community members to voice concerns and ideas to Metro LA regarding public safety, clean drinking water and improved air quality; a listening session, also toward a grant-writing program. 2) They’re providing free income tax assistance (multilingual) starting January 23, 2017 with trained volunteers. <https://kycc.youcanbook.me/index.jsp>

### III. ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS:

- a. **Roll Call – RVNC General Board Officers:** David called the roll with 6 present, 3 absent, 1 just removed; 1 previously removed, and 1 being removed this evening. A quorum was met.

**6 Present:** David Rockello, Velinda Rockello, William Greene, Joselyn Geaga Rosenthal, Jose Sanchez, Jeff Jamison

**3 Absent:** Mitchell Gutman, Uver Santa Cruz, and Angela Joo

- **We had 1 removed:** Dom Dacong due to Code of Conduct training not submitted

- **1 At Large Vacancy:** (formerly held by Carlos Villa)

- **Later this evening Board declared 1 removal:** Uver Santa Cruz

- b. **Review & Adoption of Minutes of the Special Joint Meeting CROSN, PSHT & General Board 12/13/16 Moved by Jeff; seconded by Joselyn;** David noted that they had a very short meeting prior to the board meeting on 12/13, with three items discussed. **6/0/0 minutes approved.**

**Review & Adoption of Minutes of the Holiday General Board meeting 12/13/16 Moved by Jeff; seconded by Joselyn. 6/0/0 minutes approved.**

### IV. PUBLIC COMMENT ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS:

**Mercedes Kruse:** Mercedes mentioned the invitation to a free women’s self-defense class. Handouts from Assembly-member Jimmy Gomez’s 51<sup>st</sup> District, in partnership with MOTHER Movement & El Centro Del Pueblo, were available noting the free class on Saturday January 21<sup>st</sup>. Mercedes also asked David Rockello about something on the agenda regarding personal opinion.

**Allison Mac:** Allison introduced herself on behalf of her brother Stephen Mac, who is running for Congress. He is on military duty and will be here next meeting. [www.Macforcongress.com](http://www.Macforcongress.com)

**Margarita Fernandez:** Noted absence of board member, Angela Joo; she’d like a progress report and to start on time. She had a question about the agenda and William’s meeting.

### V. RECOGNITIONS & PRESENTATIONS:

- a. **Estuardo Ruano from LA on Cloud 9.org** will give a presentation on this new organization that serves the RVNC stakeholders in the Lafayette Park area & beyond. “Helping the Homeless & Animals in Need” [www.laoncloud9.org](http://www.laoncloud9.org) (323) 920-9-PAW. (Trifold brochures were provided with information on what they are doing, and how to sign up, volunteer, and donate money as well as items for packages.)

**Estuardo** related that some ways that they serve the homeless community including creating and giving hygiene and blessing bags, and working to create a strong bond for open dialogue. He opines that many homeless have been being priced out of their homes and that “Prop HHH will have minimal impact; “100 million dollars x 10 years is not enough.” This Sunday, they’re holding an event 8:00am-12:00 pm at MacArthur Park where they expect thousands of volunteers to serve people suffering from low income. He encourages having a

conversation as to what's going on within our NCs and Council Districts and to provide mobile resources. They have a Teen Project, a subsidiary youth-based program, to help get youth become community leaders; teaching leadership skills. He'll be participating in the homeless count; "a humanitarian issue perfect opportunity to get involved." Let him know and he'll provide members of the homeless community with the resources.

- b. (TBD) Any & all Candidates for all Municipal Seats, that will affect the RVNC, in the March 7<sup>th</sup> Election 2017 are allotted 3 minutes each to introduce themselves & their campaigns to the RVNC Board & Stakeholders; the 3 minute time allotment includes any Q & A the Candidate may take.

**Kenneth Mejia** introduced himself as running for congress for District 34; he provided a flyer. He's 26 years old, he ran last year and is inspired by Bernie Sanders. He noted that people in this district have needs in education and health care; they have a huge team from the district. He quit his job in finance to run, is pushing for tuition-free college and health care as a right through single payer; affordable housing, homeless shelters and rehab; and he works with "We Can Make a Difference." <http://www.mejia4congress.com/>

## VI. MOTIONS & RESOLUTIONS: (Discussion Items/Possible Committee Action)

### (Old Business)

1. Discussion and/or Possible Action on – the recommendation from the Executive Committee to have a March 5<sup>th</sup> Anniversary Celebration; location of event TBD; possible funds request of not more than \$2,000 for event budget:

Public comment was offered by Carmen who would like to have a celebration for RVNCs 10<sup>th</sup> year anniversary and for this to be taken to a committee meeting for stakeholders' input. The Outreach committee meets tomorrow and has new members.

**Motion** to send this back to the Outreach Committee: **Moved** by Joselyn; **seconded** by Jose; no further public comment; brief board discussion held. **6/0/0 passed.**

2. Discussion and/or Possible Action on – the recommendation from the Executive Committee & the PSHT to reset the date for the RVNC's first neighborhood cleanup from Sat., Jan 21<sup>st</sup> to Jan 28<sup>th</sup>, Feb 11<sup>th</sup> or Feb 25<sup>th</sup> 2017 (new locations TBD); the two locations to be reconsidered: "The Hungry Pig" alleyway at Reno & Temple, & the alleyway at Juanita & Cosmopolitan Street, south of Beverly Blvd; recommendation allocating funds not to exceed \$400 for outreach at said cleanup; CROSN & PSHT still to prioritize a list of cleanup sites in the RVNC; coordination with CD-13.

David noted that with the help of the Councilmember's office and the beautification crew, we won't need the full \$400. No public comment was offered and as such was closed. Board discussion was held. To have the cleanup, on the February 11<sup>th</sup> or 25<sup>th</sup>, we'll need to send the request to CMs office three weeks in advance. "It's a co-project between Public Safety and Outreach."

**Motion** to have this on Saturday February 25<sup>th</sup>, secondary to Councilmember's office and since Uver is not here, send back to Outreach Committee for further coordination. **Public comment** was brought by **Carmen** that the board is not holding committee meetings and not engaging the public for strategies. She'd like the Board to bring minutes of all committees. **Moved** by Joselyn; **seconded by Velinda**; **6/0/0 passed.**

**(New Business)**

3. Discussion and/or Possible Action on – the recommendation from the PPPWLU to write a letter to Street Services the Department of Public Works to pave & repair all alleyways located in the RVNC before taking on any new special projects to enhance or improve any special area of the RVNC; new amenities & enhancements are wonderful things but the RVNC needs basic repairs before USB ports are installed in the RVNC bus stops that are a free source of power for smart phones.

**Juan Fregoso** asked that we send the list to him; “the city is not picking up additional special projects; they’re focusing on the streets and alleys that need a lot of work. Behind the church, behind Belmont High school. Certain alleys you can get a small slurry seal if they are bad. He can help. They may have additional funding for those. Send Juan at least one or two for Rampart with picture and location. Also, by tonight, send any locations for one or two light tree trimming, before 9:00 a.m.; he’s reviewing them with the department. They have some funds to address at least one of them. William noted that the committee will have to convene to take down issues where people are having problems with alleys; referring to Planning and Land Use; invite community.

**Motion:** Refer back to PPPWLU Committee. **Moved by William; seconded by Jos; 6/0/0; passed.**

4. Discussion and/or Possible Action on – the recommendation from stakeholders & the Location & Filming Liaisons to form a Location & Filming Ad Hoc Committee with regularly scheduled meetings; Chair-Jeff Jamison, VC-Mitchell Gutman, William Greene; date & time of meetings (TBD) to mitigate & address stakeholder concerns in the RVNC

David noted that this committee could include Juan Fregoso (as Juan mentioned his wanting to be kept in the loop above); that Echo Park NC has an ad-hoc committee. No public comment. Jeff would like to hear from stakeholders as to what they want.

**Motion:** To create this ad-hoc committee, as described above; details to follow.

**Moved by Jeff; seconded by Joselyn; 6/0/0; passed; \*to be reviewed in six months.**

5. Discussion and/or Possible Action on – the recommendation from the Executive Committee & the PPPWLU to utilize the website **crimemapping.com** to collect relevant data on gang activity, graffiti, car break-ins & theft et al; include this data on the RVNC website in the future & have some kind of printable handouts for stakeholders

William presented this, regarding crime stats in the area; that we will want to hear from our SLOs, as to comparisons to those in surrounding communities; and asks, what are we doing as a community so it doesn’t happen? How to deter these numbers?

**Public Comment** was given by **Nelson O’Farrell**, who lives a few blocks away. William explained the usefulness of crime mapping, and that the chart/stats list that he provided includes area for Rampart division, 101 to Wilshire, Hoover to Alvarado. William follows the LAPD Rampart and Olympic divisions on Facebook. **Kenneth Mejia** asked that we look at deeper issues including poverty. **Rachel Rose Luckey** noted that there is no category for hate crimes on these stats, and would like this to be included.

**Motion:** That we begin reporting these crime map documents at each monthly meeting and have a posting on the website as well as send out on Constant Contact  
**Moved by William; seconded by Velinda;** Public Safety Rep is absent. **6/0/0 passed.**

6. Discussion and/or Possible Action on – the recommendation from the Executive Committee & the PPPWLU to more closely coordinate with CD-13, CD-10 & CD-1 local artists, arts organizations & gang mitigation organizations to identify & recognize locations within the RVNC as artistic murals or turf-war gang related graffiti that has to be removed ASAP for public safety & beautification of the RVNC; invite graffiti mitigation organizations to present & partner with the RVNC directly

David asked Juan about beautification with gangs, so we can identify which is a mural vs. a tag. Juan noted that the city has a log of sanctioned permitted murals; Art Alley is technically not permitted. Work with property owners: it's a pretty quick process. If on City property, add another 5-6 months. Process showing art going up, have community narrow it down to 2-3; he'll show it to the CM; then they'll narrow it down to one as a community effort.

**Public comment:** Carmen noted that these issues were not brought up at the committee level; asked if the Executive Committee is making unilateral decisions.  
**Board discussion:** William noted that part of this was to discuss services of 311, that as a Board we can take information from the community so we can take action; input this into a 311 program; at other meetings we can report on these. Jeff asked isn't this a program that we are instructing people to do themselves? William would like to set an example. Jos noted that this is easy – if everyone would take the time; if you see bulky items, etc.: Take a picture, use the 311 app. William and Jose noted we could advertise and do tutorials at outreach events. Joselyn would like to have a plan of action to provide education on use of My311 LA.

**Motion** In addition to reaching out to galleries, have My311LA report at our Board meetings. **Moved** by William; **seconded** by Joselyn; William noted that we could also have the group formerly known as Aztec Rising, about tagging. **6/0/0; passed.**

7. Discussion and/or Possible Action on – the recommendation from the Executive Committee & the PPPWLU to more effectively deal with the health issues of the homelessness crisis in the RVNC that our stakeholders are dealing with everyday with improper disposal of defecation & urination; brainstorm solutions that can work immediately; i.e., disposable bags, containers, portable toilets et al; should the RVNC invest in equipment such as a power washer that the RVNC can use at clean-ups or write a letter to or CM's to request that fines & punishments should be doubled or tripled? David introduced this motion as a broad measure to find positive ways to engage with these issues. Joselyn asked if we could use our Budget.

**Public Comment:** Carmen began public comment, noting that she would like this to be referred to committee to discuss with the public. She wouldn't want a port-a-potty by her house or a park. "It's more than just a wish list." William replied that this starts at Beautification.

**Chrisanthe Oltmann** lives nearby, noted that this includes a lot of things, she doesn't know about the impact of penalizing these problems; is hesitant to take it that far; agrees with trying to do something.

**Rachel Rose Luckey** opined that the public doesn't know what the current situation is; recommended that we liaise with LAPD and let the people know that there'll be a crackdown; this will be the penalty if you are caught.

**Ms. Fernandez** recommended that any purchase of equipment be brought to committee for input from the community.

**Estuardo Ruano** agrees with working with LAPD, to increase penalty and ensure that they increase the fines towards public restrooms. No portapotty; should be in a well-lit and safe area.

**Kenneth Mejia:** Asked who these people are doing this. **Joselyn** asked that the Public Safety Chair announce your next meeting so the people can attend.

**Carmen** suggested Will may want to co-chair that committee, items fall under Public Safety. William offered to spear-head and help Uver to do community outreach. David noted that the committee was supposed to be meeting on the 3<sup>rd</sup> Saturday, but Uver is working.

**William** concluded that we need to know what the current fines are; see if it can be raised, based on the same principal as speeding in a school zone.

**Motion:** Send it back to Public Safety & Budget committee to further review and refine, a joint meeting; **Jeff moved; William seconded. 6/0/0 passed.**

## VII. REPORTS:

### a. Treasurer;

- (i) Monthly MER Statement – Board to receive, review & file as presented
- (ii) Union Bank reconciliation screen shot review & file as presented
- (iii) Lloyd services reconciliation review & file as presented
- (iv) 2015-2016 Final Spend Down Report as presented
- (v) Budget, Finance & Grants; Mitchell Gutman, Chair
  - Recruit (1) Member, (4) Members, BFG Committee; Meetings: 1<sup>st</sup> Tuesday of the month; 6pm
  - Future Funding Policies Report (review in 6 months)
  - Quarterly Report (review every quarter)

David noted we haven't heard from Vera with regard to the MER, and that Mitch had to work. **Tabled** to next month when Mitch is here.

### b. Standing Committees;

- i. **Planning, Parks, Public Works & Land Use;** William Greene, Chair
  - Recruit Members, PPPWLU Committee; Meetings Schedule (TBD)

William can't set a date without his committee members in town.  
**Community Stakeholder, Ms. Rachel Rose Luckey volunteered**

herself to become the new Chair of the PPPWLU; William agreed he could no longer follow through because of his work obligations; the Board voted Rachael the **Chair of the PPPWLU; Moved by Joselyn; seconded by Velinda; 6/0/0; passed;** David welcomed Rachael & would meet with her ASAP to get her up to speed

**ii. Community Relations, Outreach & Social Networking;** Velinda Rockello, Chair

- Recruit Members, CROSN Committee; Meetings: 3<sup>rd</sup> Wednesday of the month; 6pm

Velinda didn't have quorum; they are having a meeting tomorrow. She needs to make changes. David noted that there are two outreach committees, one Election Outreach Meeting at 4:00 which David is chairing, upstairs at the office and the Community Relations Outreach Committee at 6:00 for the general outreach meeting.

Committee members to date: Veronica Brown, Nickie, Diane, and Shawn Cheech Ramirez.

**Carmen** noted need to use the data base email list for agendas.

**iii. Public Safety, Housing & Transportation;** Uver Santa Cruz, Chair

- Recruit Members, PSHT Committee; Meetings: 3<sup>rd</sup> Saturday of the month; 10am – **None seen, none heard**

**Uver** has missed three meetings in a row. Jeff asked if we could have a report from him at the next meeting even if his seat is vacated.

**iv. Any other written RVNC Reports; Officer's Reports; President's Report: President & VP gave written reports**

**c. Ad-hoc Committees, Liaisons & Updates: Tabled until next month except vii.**

- i.** Creation of any possible Ad-hoc committees for 2016-2017; choose Chairs (Ad-hocs reviewed every 6 months)
- ii.** Transportation Liaison; choose one (1)
- iii.** Public Works Liaison; choose one (1)
- iv.** Youth Issues Liaison; choose one (1)
- v.** Disability Liaison; choose one (1)
- vi.** Conservation Core Liaison; choose one (1)
- vii.** Mayor's Volunteer Core Liaison; choose one (1)
- viii.** Update on NGO's within the RVNC boundaries; progress of 1<sup>st</sup> contact; members present
- ix.** Update on the return of all RVNC intellectual & real property still outstanding
- x.** Update on re-launch of the RVNC Website (review in 6 months)
- xi.** Update on the RVNC inventory; schedule inventory TBD
- xii.** Update on the status of the three (3) NC training documents;  
Vice President: Code of Conduct, Funding & State Ethics Training
- xiii.** Update on Attendance of Board members; Secretary
- xiv.** Location & Filming/ Film LA Liaisons; Mitchell G, Jeff J, William G
- xv.** CIS Filing Reps; David R, Joselyn GR, Uver SC



- xvi. Regional Grievance Panel; William G
- xvii. City Attorney Liaisons; David R, Jeff J,
- xviii. DWP-MOU Rep/ DWP-AC Rep; David R, Velinda R-Alt
- xix. LANCC Rep; David R, Velinda R-Alt
- xx. Emergency Preparedness Liaison; Carolyn B, Uver SC-Alt
- xxi. ARC Rep; Peter Q, Julio S-Alt
- xxii. Planning/ Plancheck NC Liaisons; Ronnie R, Uver SC + choose one (1)
- xxiii. Cannabis/Marijuana Issues Liaison; Ronnie R
- xxiv. Homelessness Issues Liaison; Ronnie R
- xxv. RVNC Election 2018 Outreach Chair; David R
- xxvi. Animal Services Liaison; Kat N
- xxvii. Arts & Cultural Affairs Liaison; Mitchell G
- xxviii. Purposeful Ageing Liaison; Angela J

## VIII. ANNOUNCEMENTS:

- a. **The At-Large Representative Seat** that Carlos Villa has held was “vacated” in the December 13<sup>th</sup> meeting because of a third consecutive absence; review the letter from the VP at the back of the room on RVNC bulletin board; a selection process will happen at our next RVNC meeting to fill this seat; all interested stakeholders may apply for this seat; dispersal of RVNC applications at the back of the room; turn applications at this meeting or ASAP to be considered for this Seat

**RE: Carlos Villa.** David noted that Velinda has written the letter to Carlos and it has been sent to him.

**RE: Dom Dacong.** David noted that as of November 13th a failure to comply with the Code of Conduct notice was sent to the RVNC stating that Dom Dacong failed to submit his documentation; he was notified of suspension on December 13th. January 13<sup>th</sup> he was removed by the Department.

**Motion:** To accept report of EmpowerLA and therefore declare the seat of Dom Dacong vacant. **Moved by Joselyn; seconded by Jeff; 6/0/0; passed.**

**RE: Uver Santa Cruz.** David noted that as of today, Uver now has three consecutive absences.

**Motion:** Uver having missed three consecutive meetings, we are declaring the seat vacant because of the three consecutive absences, per the Bylaws.

**Moved by Joselyn; seconded by Jeff.** Uver was a tenant renter rep and secretary. Vote was taken with **5 yes; 0 no; 1 abstention by Jose Sanchez; motion passed.**

The Vice President will write two more letters; **three vacancies.** David encouraged applicants to fill out applications, explaining that there are two at-large seats and one resident tenant seat open.

- b. **The Greater LA Homeless Count** will be happening again this year in our area on Thursday, January 26, 2017 at 8pm; **LAHSA & PATH** wants the RVNC to participate again; more volunteers needed, **Volunteer Today** at [www.TheyCountWillYou.org](http://www.TheyCountWillYou.org)
- c. If any interested stakeholder wants to be on the **RVNC Constant Contact Mailing List** please sign in on the RVNC sign-in sheet at this meeting &, or contact the **RVNC Secretary, Uver Santa Cruz**, directly, at 213 568-3086 or email [uversantacruz1@yahoo.com](mailto:uversantacruz1@yahoo.com); if any stakeholder has issues with receiving **Constant Contact** please contact the **RVNC Secretary** immediately to resolve your concerns

**IX. ADJOURNMENT: Moved by Jos; seconded by William** and meeting adjourned at 8:41 pm.